
This document represents the official meeting record of the May 27, 2015, Portland 
Development Commission (PDC) Budget Committee Meeting held at the Portland City 
Council (City Council) Chambers, 1221 SW 4th Ave., Portland, OR  97204.  The full video 
recording of this meeting can be found at 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=upuxmqjWMew. 

1. Call to Order and Roll Call 
 
Mayor Charlie Hales convened the City Council as the PDC Budget Committee at 
approximately 3:01 p.m.  Ms. Gina Wiedrick, acting as recording secretary, called roll: 
 
Commissioner Amanda Fritz PRESENT 
Commissioner Nick Fish PRESENT 
Commissioner Dan Saltzman PRESENT 
Commissioner Steve Novick PRESENT 
Mayor Hales PRESENT 
 
2. Item 546: Approving the Annual Budget for the Portland Development 

Commission for the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2016 
 
Commissioner Fish asked the following questions: 

With regards to the status of the Multnomah County (County) Health 
Headquarters, PDC is extending the timeline for the final installment but it is 
conditioned on this being for a no other purchase than the headquarters?  
Executive Director Patrick Quinton responded yes; he has met with County staff 
and they confirmed that the County plans to proceed with the headquarters 
project. 
If for some reason the County chooses to not proceed with the headquarters 
project, then PDC staff will come back to City Council for further discussion?  
Executive Director Quinton responded yes; money has been set aside for a project 
with the County and if the headquarters project does not proceed, then PDC and 
the County would look at other projects in the River District Urban Renewal Area 
(URA) that are tax increment financing (TIF) eligible. 
Clarified that his support was contingent upon a project being 30 percent eligible.  
Executive Director Quinton responded that that is a separate agreement between 
City Council and the County. 

 
Executive Director Quinton stated that there is an outstanding agreement with the County 
over a $9,000,000 obligation made by PDC approximately 10 years ago for a project in the 
Downtown Waterfront URA that the County was unable to pursue.  PDC will transfer that 
obligation to the River District URA and transfer a similar obligation back to the Downtown 
Waterfront URA thus giving the County an additional $9,000,000 for the headquarters 
project. 
 
3. Public Testimony 
 
Mary Ann Schwab, community advocate.  Ms. Schwab gave an overview of the document 
handed out, which is included in these minutes as Attachment 1. 
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Commissioner Fish stated that he has institutional memory of the option the City of Portland (City) 
negotiation with Portland Public Schools when there were several moving pieces including the potential 
acquisition of Washington Monroe High School, and potential funding staging of a new community 
center.  Recommended to the Mayor and Commissioner Fritz that records be pulled from Portland Parks 
& Recreation relating to this transaction.  He does not remember what the commitment was other than 
having an option, although an option of first refusal does not necessarily commit the City to do anything.  
Recommends that City Council review these documents before the option expires.  Ms. Schwab added 
that the option expires in June 2017.  Commissioner Fritz responded that she does have those records 
and will forward them to the City Council members.  
 
4. Roll Call 
 
Mayor Hales called for a motion to approve the changes to the proposed budget as presented; 
Commissioner Fish moved and Commissioner Novick seconded the motion. 
 
Commissioner Fritz appreciates that work of PDC staff especially in regards to accommodating many 
requests from City Council specifically the continued partnership with VOZ and SE Works. 
 
Commissioner Fish appreciates PDC’s deep commitment to affordable housing in the North Macadam 
URA, and the emphasis on a creative economy within the framework of the PDC Strategic Plan. 
 
Mayor Hales appreciates PDC’s fervor for the inclusive start-up fund and creative solutions for shared 
prosperity. 
 
AYES:  Fritz, Fish, Saltzman, Novick, Hales 
NAYS:  None 
 
Mayor Hales called for a vote to approve the budget as amended.  
 
AYES:  Fritz, Fish, Saltzman, Novick, Hales 
NAYS:  None 

5. Adjourn 

There being no further business, Mayor Hales adjourned the PDC Budget Committee portion of the City 
Council meeting at approximately 3:17 p.m. 



PDC Budget Committee Meeting Minutes 
 May 27, 2015 
 Attachment 1 – Page 1 of 2 
 
 



PDC Budget Committee Meeting Minutes 
 May 27, 2015 
 Attachment 1 – Page 2 of 2 
 
 


